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Observation Notes for Mrs. Oldaker 

 February 25, 2014       Time: 2:20 pm-2:50 pm

 Children sitting in large group on the floor, reading words for song from book

 No technology used

 Students have no visuals

 Teacher only sits and tells the students what to do, does not circulate among students

 Tapes and cd’s are used for instruction 

Upon my meeting with Mrs. Oldaker, I stated that no technology is being used to enhance 

student learning. The implementation of visuals would assist with instruction. The lesson plans 

were repetitive with the continued use of tapes and cd’s instead of using musical instruments. I 

also explained to Mrs. Oldaker the need to move around the room during instruction and to 

enjoy the children.           

Mrs. Deborah Starr
Asst. Principal
Burch Elementary




